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The restoration work here continues and we now are getting many more people to the center. As we make 

more indemnity ourselves, then the response from people improves vastly. Twenty-three people have 

visited in the last twenty-one days. Seven heard the conclusion in the last week. Every night we are giving 

out the truth. We now have someone helping us in all our efforts, Beverley Jones. She is Australian and 

heard the truth three years ago in England. Now she is with us in all our activities, witnessing, etc. Our 

thanks to Father. 

 

Yet it is not easy work here. The people are not so spiritually minded and it takes quite some effort to find 

those who are. Many are caught up in the physical materialism and don't think deeply at all. On the other 

hand there are the theosophical or extreme spiritualists who are only fond of symbology and discussion, 

not action. So we have to find those in between. 

 

We are very fortunate though in getting much greater response to the Principle recently and feel progress 

is being made. 

 

In this time, we feel very closely the love and unity between us and the entire family. 

 

Our love and prayers go to our family who are in the very front line at this time. We look forward to a 

resounding victory in America and pledge our support in whatever way we can.  


